Police Service of Scotland Community Council Report



Commun	ity
Council:	-

Forth and Endrick, Balfron Community Council

Reporting Period:

March 2022 - Compiled by PC Steven Graham

Ward Plan Priorities

Antisocial Behaviour

A motorbike was damaged after a dispute between two parties. A Recorded Police Warning was issued to one for vandalism.

A male was causing a disturbance at Balfron High School. He was also issued with a Recorded Police Warning.

Report of noisy music coming from a house in Donaldson Way. Police attended and there was no music on Police arrival.

Road Safety

There has been no reportable RTCs since the last meeting.

OFFICIAL

Police Service of Scotland Community Council Report



Theft

There have been no thefts in the Balfron area since the last meeting however a quad bike was stolen from a farm on the back roads between Croftamie and Alexandria.

A Housebreaking occurred in Buchlyvie although nothing was stolen. Enquiries are still ongoing.

What basic steps can I take to protect my home?

First, think about basic good housekeeping routines that aren't expensive:

- •Keep your home locked at all times
- •Many thieves do not need to break in at all because a door or window has been left open or unlocked
- •Don't leave keys on the inside of door locks, under mats or anywhere else they can be easily found
- •If you have a 'thumb turn' lock on the inside of a door, ensure that it cannot be accessed from outside
- •Don't keep house keys and car keys on the same key ring
- •Don't keep a lot of cash in the house
- •Mark your property with a UV marker pen or Security DNA marking Kit these can be bought online or in some stores
- •Look for the Secured By Design accreditation on the product and register you can place an invisible imprint of your postcode and house number on your possessions
- •You can record and register details of your valuables, serial numbers and features or marks, on devices on the national mobile property register on the immobilise website this includes mobile phones, cameras, laptops and tablets
- •Don't leave valuables where they can be see through a window for example, around the tree at Christmas time
- •If you have a wall calendar, avoid having it shown near a window from where appointments can be seen people may see when there will be no one in.
- •Use timer switches on lights and radios to make it look as if your home is occupied.
- •Ensure all doors and windows are secure when you leave and when you go to bed.
- •If possible use secure lighting at the front and back of your property.
- •Make sure all garden tools and ladders are locked away when not being used. Don't give the thieves the tools to break into your house.
- •Use a good quality lock on any garden sheds and outhouses.
- •Make a note of all makes, models and serial numbers of expensive items in your home.
- •If your house is fitted with an alarm then please use it. This is a good deterrent should thieves manage to force entry to your house.
- •If you note anything suspicious in your neighbourhood report it on 101

Police Service of Scotland Community Council Report



Fraud -

Fraudsters can make contact with you by phone. The caller might pretend to be from your bank and ask for personal information such as bank details or they might be someone offering you a deal or a prize. Other calls have been made by persons purporting to be from HMRC stating that there was a warrant out for the receiver of the call and was asked to contact the number that was given. This is clearly a false call so please heed the below advise:

- •Consider making your phone number ex-directory.
- •Don't give out any personal information unless you are the one who made the call and you are certain of the identity of the person you are speaking to.
- •Don't give out your credit card or bank card details to strangers on the telephone.
- •NEVER tell somebody your bank PIN number, even if they claim to be the bank or police. If the caller is genuine they will never ask for this information.
- •Don't give out information which may infer that you live alone, are older or vulnerable.
- •Never send money to anyone who claims to have a prize for you.
- •If it sounds too good to be true, it probably is.
- •Contact local trading standards they may be able to use approved 'call blocking' technology.

OFFICIAL

Police Service of Scotland Community Council Report



Community Engagement and Reassurance

It is important to you to have community officers who you know, who are accessible and who address local problems.

PC Steven Graham is the Ward Officer for the Forth and Endrick area. They are based at Balfron Police Office and can be contacted at the office, on 101, or at ForthEndrickCPT@scotland.pnn.police.uk. It is recommended that this email address is used by the local community for email contact.

Please remember that we regularly publish useful information and updates on social media, including appeals for information, updates about road closures and crime prevention advice. Our Facebook and Twitter pages can be found at

www.facebook.com/forthvalleypolicedivision	www.facebook.com/policescotland
www.twitter.com/stirlingpol	www.twitter.com/policescotland

OFFICIAL

Police Service of Scotland Community Council Report



Police Service of Scotland Community Council Report



	SCOTLA	ND